Commissioner Orenstein wanted to publicly thank the Lowndes County staff for their continued perseverance and dedication to making Lowndes County a safe, prosperous community and a great place to live and work. Commissioner Orenstein also stated it's a pleasure and honor to work with the citizens of Lowndes County.

Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the regular session at 6:04 p.m.